



Office for Statistics Regulation Fry Building 1st Floor, 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

0207 592 8659
regulation@statistics.gov.uk
osr.statisticsauthority.gov.uk
@statsregulation

Ed Humpherson, Director General for Regulation

Mark Svenson and Chris Roebuck Heads of Profession for Statistics NHS England (by email)

25 July 2023

Dear Sirs

Request for assessment of NHS England A&E statistics

Thank you for your letter of 25 July requesting an assessment of NHS England's Accident and Emergency (A&E) statistics.

As you say, this topic is of high public interest across the UK. I therefore welcome your endeavours to seek feedback on these statistics and to publicly demonstrate your compliance with the Code of Practice for Statistics. I am pleased to confirm that my team has initiated an <u>assessment</u> and I look forward to engaging with you on the findings in due course.

Yours sincerely

Ed Humpherson

Director General for Regulation

Hufler